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Dear Mayor Wells:

On behalf of Prime Minister Justin Trudeau, I would like to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence of April
30, 2024, regarding a resolution passed by Courtenay Council in relation to federal infrastructure funding and
municipal financing.

Thank you for writing to the Prime Minister. You may be assured that your comments, offered on behalf of the City
of Courtenay, have been carefully reviewed.

I note that you have sent a copy of your letter to the Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure
and Communities. While the Prime Minister appreciates receiving the City of Courtenay’s resolution, he will leave
your correspondence to be considered by Minister Fraser.

Once again, thank you for writing.

A. Opalick
Executive Correspondence Officer / Agente de la correspondance
Executive Correspondence Services / Services de la correspondance de la haute direction

------------------- Original Message -------------------
From: lbourgeois@courtenay.ca
Sent: Tuesday, April 30, 2024, 1:22 PM
To: sean.fraser@parl.gc.ca;justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca;
Cc: ggarbutt@courtenay.ca; CouncilDistribution@courtenay.ca
Subject: Call for Federal Aid in Infrastructure Funding and Municipal Financing

Dear Prime Minister,

Please find attached the letter from the City of Courtenay requesting federal aid in infrastructure funding and
municipal financing.

We eagerly await your response on this urgent matter.

Best regards,

Lisa Bourgeois, CCMP (She/Her) | City of Courtenay
Deputy Corporate Officer

T 250-334-4441 ext.7225 |  M 250-218-2993
E lbourgeois@courtenay.ca

830 Cliffe Avenue , Courtenay, B.C. V9N 2J7
courtenay.ca  |  Facebook  |  LinkedIn  |  Instagram
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April 30, 2024 
 
The Right Honourable Jus�n Trudeau, P.C., M.P.,     Sent via email only: 
Prime Minister of Canada           jus�n.trudeau@parl.gc.ca  
Office of the Prime Minister 
80 Wellington Street     
Otawa, ON K1A 0A2 
                   
Re:  Call for Federal Aid in Infrastructure Funding and Municipal Financing 
 
Dear Prime Minister, 
 
Please be advised that the following resolu�on was adopted by Courtenay Council at its regular 
Council mee�ng held April 24, 2024: 
 


WHEREAS, Canada is experiencing record population growth, having welcomed 1.25 
million new Canadians last year alone; and 
 
WHEREAS, Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation (CMHC) indicates we need to 
build 3.5 million additional homes by 2030, and expand the municipal infrastructure to 
accommodate this growth; and 
 
WHEREAS, Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) has estimated that the required 
municipal infrastructure cost averages in the range of $107,000 per unit and Statistics 
Canada estimates the cost to upgrade existing municipal infrastructure in the $170 
billion range; and 
 
WHEREAS, Non-residential construction inflation has risen by 29% since 2020 and 
municipalities face soaring infrastructure costs without corresponding revenue growth 
and, unlike federal/provincial revenue, municipal tax revenue has not kept pace in recent 
years with inflation, economic growth or population growth; and 
 
WHEREAS, Municipalities face federal funding gap as the 10-year Investing in Canada 
Infrastructure Program has come to an end, the Canada Community-Building Fund 
(CCBF) is being renegotiated and the Permanent Public Transit Fund is set to start in 
2026; and 
 
WHEREAS, The CCBF, formerly known as the federal Gas Tax Fund, provides over $2.4 
billion annual capital funding to municipalities through a predictable allocation 
mechanism, and municipalities of all sizes use the CCBF to deliver results for Canadians 
by building/renewing critical core infrastructure, including water infrastructure, local 
roads, public transit and cultural and recreational facilities;  
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THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, That the City of Courtenay write to Prime Minister Justin 
Trudeau and Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities Sean Fraser 
advocating that the federal government: 
 


• work with agreement signatories and municipalities to maintain the CCBF as a 
source of direct, predictable, long-term funding for local infrastructure priorities;  


• commit to the next generation of infrastructure programs, including a new 
program for water and wastewater infrastructure and an increase to the Disaster 
Mitigation and Adaptation Fund; and  


• convene provinces, territories and municipalities to negotiate a “Municipal 
Growth Framework” to modernize the way municipalities are funded to facilitate 
Canada’s long-term growth. 


 
We thank the federal government for its ongoing commitment to suppor�ng municipali�es and 
inves�ng in infrastructure projects that benefit Canadians. We look forward to con�nued 
collabora�on and dialogue to address the infrastructure needs of our communi�es and build a 
more resilient and prosperous future for all Canadians. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mayor Wells 
City of Courtenay 
 
 
CC:  Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities 
 






City of
5. Courtenay





I respectfully acknowledge that the land on which we gather and work is the Unceded traditional territory of the
K'ómoks First Nation.


